
There are probably other 

saints who helped us know 

more about Jesus: a friend, a 

neighbor, a fellow committee 

member, a store clerk, a 

handyman. Years later, we 

still remember how they 

comforted us, walked through 

a crisis with us, challenged 

us.  

 

Who have been your saints? 

Have you ever thanked them 

for the part they made in your 

faith life? Have you called and 

told them, or sent them a note 

or a letter? Even if your saints 

have died, itõs never too late 

to voice your thanks, and tell 

the story of how they 

influenced you, and maybe 

even changed your life.  

 

Letõs give thanks this month 

for all our saints.  

 

In HOPE  

 

Pastor Lynn  
 

November begins with All 

Saints Day, or All Saints 

Sunday. This festival gives 

us the opportunity to 

remember those who have 

died in the Christian faith.  

 

Sometimes, we think òsaintó 

refers to those people like the 

first disciples, and people like 

St Francis, who loved all of 

creation, and St Bernadette, 

who saw visions of Mary, 

Jesusõ mother.  

 

The word òsaintó means òholy 

oneó, as in being made holy 

by our belief in Jesus. So, you 

and I, despite our sinfulness, 

are holy ones, saints.  

 

We have come to faith 

through the Holy Spirit and 

those on our lives who passed 

on the faith to us. Often, 

these saints were/are our 

parents and grandparents, 

Sunday school teachers, and 

pastors.  

A Message From Pastor 

òTO KNOW CHRIST AND MAKE HIM KNOWNó 
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Thank You from Pastor Lynn  

Dollars and Sense from the Treasurerõs Desk 

 September 2013  

   

   Communion  Regular   

Date    Attendance  Income  

September   1  64   2,954.00          

September   8  54   2,127.00 

September 15  61   1,720.00 

September 22  43           1,677.00 

September 29  53   1,997.00 

 

Total Inflows:  $ 11,326.98             

Total Outflows:  $ 15,571.92 

    

The full financial statement is posted in Luther Hall.  
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¶ Those who voiced 

opinions and helped 

make the 8am worship 

more meaningful and 

òworkó better 

 

¶ Kelly Murphy for all the 

extra work she has done 

in recent weeks as a 

result of the change to 

two services 

 

¶ The weekly bulletin and 

booklet and newsletter 

volunteers  

 

¶ The property guys and 

gals for the hard work 

of keeping our grounds 

and buildings in good 

shape 

 

¶ A l l  o u r  w o r s h i p 

volunteers: acolytes, altar 

guild, assisting ministers, 

greeters, offering counters, 

readers, ushers  

 

¶ Harold Skidmore and Vic 

Kahler for figuring out 

how to play music in the 

sanctuary  

 

¶ Everyone who donated 

items for the SOS personal 

products fundraiser  



Table Talks 

remember those times, we can 

discover what we learned about 

sharing our ideas. What have we 

learned since? How do those 

experiences influence what we say 

or donõt say at congregational 

meetings?  

 

I pray that we can have several 

groups gathering for these Table 

Talks. And I pray that as a result 

we will have more folks voicing 

their opinions at congregational 

meetings.  

 

A sign -up sheet will be posted soon 

in the narthex.  

 

For more information, please 

contact Pastor Lynn  

Frequently after a meeting folks say, 

òIf I had known the vote on òxó topic 

would turn out that way, I would 

have said something.ó In order to 

improve our public discussion at 

congregational meetings, Pastor Lynn 

proposes we have some small group 

gatherings called Table Talks. They 

will look like this:   

 

Over coffee or tea and refreshments, 6

-8 folks share responses to a series of 

questions including these: Who was at 

the dinner table with you when you 

were 5-10 years old? Who did most of 

the talking? What did you talk about? 

And a few more questions, leading to 

a practice session on a òfakeó topic.  

 

We learned how to talk to others at 

the family dinner table. As we 
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November 9 Conference Meeting in Ocala 

We will meet as a Conference 

November 9 at St Matthew, Ocala, 

with the following schedule:  

 

Everyone is welcome for worship at 

2pm and at the Fall Conference 

Meeting to follow. Business for the 

meeting includes election of dean, 

secretary, and treasurer, as well as 

discussion of the annual fund appeal.  

  

Please invite members of your 

congregation to attend and meet 

Bishop Schaefer.  

  

St Matthew: 3453 NE Silver Springs 

Road, Ocala, Florida 34470   



The ladies will gather on 

November 6 at 1:00pm in 

classroom 3 to work on 

Operation Christmas Child 

shoeboxes, and to make 

cards for the upcoming holidays. 

Please join us for a couple hours of 

social interaction and our special 

ministries. Light refreshments will 

be served. 

Operat ion Chr is tmas Chi ld 

concludes for 2013 on November 18, 

as Carole Warden will be dropping 

our shoeboxes off at First Baptist 

Church in Crystal River where they 

will then go to the Distribution 

Center for processing and on their 

way to hurt and needy 

children all over the world. 

This is a very special ministry 

for HOPE and we thank you 

for all your donations, prayers 

and dollars to make our fundraiser so 

successful! 

Coming soon!!!! Hopeõs annual 

ANGEL TREE for Christmas. We 

will soon have names and ideas for 

gifts for our selected families that 

need help this year. Thrivent is 

sponsoring our tree again this year 

and will give us $300 but we must 

have receipts for the items we buy for 

these families.   

Marthaõs Circle 

Thank You 

¶ Thanks, Victor, for the new coffee 

pot and making coffee every 

Sunday morning.  

 

¶ October was Pastor Appreciation 

Month, so a belated THANKS to 

our Pastor Lynn.  

 

¶ And a special thanks to Pastor 

Lynn and the Deacons for our new 

8:00am service.  

 

¶ A very special thank you to Dick 

Regan for making a new 

container for storing our altar 

flowers in the fridge. It was a 

much need item and we thank 

him for this unique holder!  

 

¶ Thanks to Kelly for those SOS 

items and to a lady at Monday 

night Lions Bingo who donated 

two bags full of personal items for 

the clients to be given in Hopeõs 

name. 
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Why is the new worship resource 

called Worship and Praise Songbook ? 

Shouldnõt it be called a hymnal?  

 

The book is called a songbook 

because the style of the music is 

more properly called a song than a 

hymn; much of the music is unison 

instead of parts, and simple, 

repetitive lyrics.  

 

Ephesians 5:18b -19 says: Be filled 

with the Spirit in the following 

ways: speak to each other with 

psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs; 

sing and make music to the Lord in 

your hearts.   

 

In the ancient world, as in ours, 

there was different music for 

different settings. There were 

traveling songs, everyday life songs, 

and psalms and hymns for worship.  

 

Whatever we sing, songs, hymns, or 

psalm refrains, we sing with our 

hearts, giving God praise.  

Ask Pastor Lynn 

Notes from Council President 

Our grounds are in good shape thanks 

to Renate Wilms -Rovin, Ron Cowan, 

Bob Adams, Jim Earl, Bill Kessel, 

Dick Regan, and Kelly Murphy for all 

their help.  

 

I want to thank all those who sent me 

a birthday card in September.  

 

Vic Kahler  

Council President  
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Book review:  

Killing Jesus  

 

 A new book by Bill OõReilly. Itõs a 

factual book regarding the political 

climate before Jesusõ ministry, 

during and after his earthly 

ministry. This is not a book of 

religion. It did raise some questions 

in my mindé.Why did God chose 

that particular time for Jesusõ 

earthly  ministry and not before or 

after. The book doesnõt answer that 

question. Good reading. Book is not 

available yet in our church library 

but is available from Barnes & 

Noble as hard cover and Nook.  

 

You are invited to submit your 

thoughts regarding interesting 

books and movies. 

 

Movie: CAPTAINS 

COURAGEOUS  

 

Based on a novel by Rudyard 

Kipling, this classic adventure tale 

stars Spencer Tracy  in an Oscar -

winning performance as Manuel, an 

old salt who fishes spoiled, rich brat 

Harvry Cheyne out of the drink. 

When the vesselõs skipper (Lionel 

Barrymore) put Harvey to work, the 

boy chafes at the idea. But crusty 

Manuel takes the lad under his wing 

and teaches Harvey invaluable life 

lessons through patience, forgiveness 

and resolve.  

 

Critic: Deacon Diane -This black and 

white movie is spell bounding in 

acting and in teaching morals. It 

sure kept my attention. Available 

thru Netflix.  

The Criticõs CornerñDiscussion of movies and books. 

Martyr Moment ñIsaac Watts 

the wondrous cross and Alas! And 

did my Savior bleed.  

 

Many of his hymns are included in 

the ELCA worship hymnal, Baptist 

hymnal, Presbyterian Trinity 

Hymnal, Methodist Hymnal and 

Psalms along with the Church of 

Christ, Scientist and Church of Jesus 

Christ of Latter -day Saints.  
. 

Isaac Watts  

July 17, 1676 -November 25, 1748  

 

Isaac Watts was an English hymn 

writer, theologian, and logician. A 

prolific and popular hymn writer 

recognized as the òFather of English 

Hymnodyó. He is credited with 

writing some 750 hymns. Some of 

the songs he wrote are Joy to the 

World (based on Psalm 98), O God, 

Our help in ages past, When I survey 
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òFor All Saintsó 

Written by William How, 1823 -1897 

 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY  

 

òTherefore, since we are surrounded 

by such a great clod of witnesses, let 

us throw off everything that hinders 

and the sin that so easily entangles, 

and let us run with perseverance the 

race that is marked out for usó. 

Hebrews 12:1  

 

Someone has described a òsaintó as 

any Christian who makes it easier 

for others to believe in God. One of 

the neglected liturgical days in many 

Protestant churches (but not at Hope 

Lutheran) is All Saints Day, which 

occurs on the first Sunday in 

November .  Th is  neg lec t  i s 

understandable because the tradition 

of the day is rooted in medieval 

Catholicism. Homage is given on this 

day to the departed canonized saints 

of the church.  

 

There is, however, an underlying 

meaning to this day that evangelical 

Christians should use and recognize. 

Here are some lessons it can teach 

us: 

 

Ý Every believer whom God has 

called by His grace and sanctified 

by His Spirit has been called to 

sainthood.  

Ý A thankful spirit for the 

memories of those believers from 

our local church who were called 

to their heavenly home during 

the past year.  

 

Ý Then, for many of us, there has 

often been one particular 

individual who has especially 

influenced our lives -directing us 

to God, tutoring us in truth, and 

modeling the virtues of the 

Christian life.  

 

Bishop William W. How wrote the 

text of òFor All the Saintsó in 1864, 

for use in the Anglican Church 

liturgy commemorating All Saints 

Day. It was originally titled òSaints 

Day Hymn -Cloud of Witnesses -

Hebrews 12:1ó 

 

How do we best honor the memory 

of loved ones and friends who have 

contributed to our lives? By 

rededicating our own life to God, 

obeying Him implicitly, and 

reaching out to the needs of other. 

Breathe a prayer of thanks for the 

memory of those that have 

influenced our lives for God.  

 

dmk  

 

 

òFor All Saintsó - Written by William How  
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Stewardship CampaignñóGive thanks with a grateful heartó 

Page 8 Hopeõs Newsletter 

October 27, 2013 
 
Dear Friends at Hope,  
 
Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord Jesus Christ.  
 
A favorite song about giving is ñGive thanks with a grateful heart.ò This song is in the Worship 
and Praise Songbook, and it will be our stewardship theme this year.   
 
We are encouraged to give thanks to God for all that we have. We are encouraged to 
remember to whom we belong: the Lord. And we are encouraged to remember that Godôs 
love and faithfulness to us never ends.  
 
Our stewardship campaign will run for four weeks in November, beginning November 3, with 
a different perspective on giving with a grateful heart each week. Preaching will be done by 
Pastor Lynn, a deacon, and a lay member.  
 
On November 3, we will celebrate the gifts of the saints who have gone before us, who gave 
of themselves with grateful hearts.  
 
On November 10 there will be a brunch after each worship service. Packets with Estimate of 
Giving Cards and Time and Talent Sheets will be in membersô mailboxes. The cards may be 
placed in the offering plate at any worship service.  This year we observe Thanksgiving on the 
Sunday before Thanksgiving, and that will be the last day of our campaign.  
 
After you have turned in your materials, you may collect your pin from a member of the 
stewardship committee.  
 
As we ask for your financial commitment to the ministries of Hope for 2014, we ask you to 
prayerfully consider first how much God has given you, and then consider how grateful you 
are for those gifts. Certainly, we can never fully repay God, but we can gratefully offer as 
much as we can.  
 
As Hope looks forward to the future in faith and hope, each memberôs time, talent, and 
financial treasure is an essential part of our ministry.  
 
In gratitude,  
 
Pastor Lynn 
Hopeôs Evangelism and Stewardship Committee  



16th Annual Father Christmas Ball to Benefit SOS 
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